
                                                    

 

October 2, 2025 

SBI Holdings, Inc. 

(TOKYO: 8473) 

 
Notice Regarding Unauthorized Outflow of Crypto Assets at SBI Crypto Co., Ltd. 

 
SBI Holdings, Inc. (Headquarters: Minato-ku, Tokyo; Representative Director, Chairman & President: Yoshitaka 

Kitao; hereinafter “the Company”) hereby announces that SBI Crypto Co., Ltd. (Headquarters: Minato-ku, 

Tokyo; Representative Director: Vitalis Nicholas Edward; hereinafter “SBI Crypto”), a subsidiary of the 

Company, which operates a crypto asset mining business overseas, has confirmed an unauthorized outflow of 

crypto assets that it holds as its own assets. 

 

The Company is currently working diligently to investigate the cause, determine the amount of the outflow, and 

implement measures to minimize the damage. However, the impact on its consolidated financial results is 

expected to be minor. 

 

Please note that SBI VC Trade Co., Ltd. and BITPoint Japan Co., Ltd., which operate crypto asset exchange 

businesses in Japan, are separate crypto asset managing entities from SBI Crypto. No unauthorized outflow or 

other damage has been confirmed at either of these two companies, and the Company has confirmed that there 

has been no impact on customers who use their services. Regarding SBI Crypto’s business operations, the 

Company will continue to review them, including potential future restructuring. 

 

**************************************************************************************** 
For further information, please contact: 

SBI Holdings, Inc. Corporate Communications Dept., Tel: +81 3 6229-0126 


